
 

PGHS Online 
Safety Newsletter 

March 2021 

LIFE SKILLS CURRICULUM 

With students being online more than ever this 
academic year, the importance of online safety is 
as always, a priority in schools.  
At PGHS Online safety is covered in Life Skills, as 
well as other areas of the curriculum, in particular 
computing lessons.  
 
We are currently following the statutory content 
for the new RSE and health education topics. 
Please find them listed below. Over KS3 and KS4 
students will learn: 
 

• About different types of bullying (including 
cyberbullying), the impact of bullying, 
responsibilities of bystanders to report bullying 
and how and where to seek help. 

• Their rights, responsibilities and opportunities 
online, and that the same expectations of 
behaviour apply in all contexts. 

• About online risks, including that material 
shared with another person has the potential 
to be shared online and the difficulty of 
removing potentially compromising material 
placed online. 

• Not to provide material to others that they 
would not want shared further and not to 
share personal material which they receive. 

• What to do and where to get support to report 
material or manage issues online.  

• The impact of viewing harmful content. 

• That specifically sexually explicit material, e.g. 
pornography, presents a distorted picture of 
sexual behaviours, can damage the way people 
see themselves in relation to others and 
negatively affect how they behave towards 
sexual partners. 

 

• That sharing and viewing indecent images 
of children is a criminal offence which 
carries severe penalties, including jail. 

• How information and data is generated, 
collected, shared and used online. 

• The similarities and differences between 
the online world and the physical world, 
including the impact of unhealthy or 
obsessive comparison with others online, 
over-reliance on online relationships, the 
risks related to online gambling, how 
information is targeted at them and how to 
be a discerning consumer of information 
online. 

• How to identify harmful behaviours online, 
including bullying, abuse or harassment, 
and how to report, or find support, if they 
have been affected by those behaviours. 

 
 
 
At KS3 this academic year students in Year 7 have 
had an introduction to internet safety in their 
computing lessons and will be looking at 
cyberbullying and protecting their identity online 
in the spring term. Year 8 have explored the effect 
of social media on relationships, online dangers 
and safety, online stress and the FOMO, consumer 
rights and in the spring term how do you spend 
your time, Internet gaming addiction and are you 
addicted to your mobile phone and sharing images 
online. Year 9 will be focusing on gambling and 
online fraud and social media and body image.  
 
 
 



 

 
 
All KS3 students recently celebrated internet 
safety week with a designated lesson on unreliable 
internet content and how to stay safe online.  
All Life skills lessons will now be redesigned using 
the new recently produced Collins resources. Here 
is one of the lessons on internet gaming addiction.  
 

 

 

 
KS4 students were directed to the website 
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/14_plus/Need-
advice/dealing-with-pressure-online/  
 
This focuses on dealing with online pressure 
including staying safe, saying no and where to 
access support through CEOPS. They completed a 
short forms quiz to show their understanding. 
They also took part in internet safety week where 
they focused on the role of influencers.  
 
To keep parents informed of the content being 
covered in Life skills, at the beginning of every half 
term the lesson topics and websites plus sources 
of support are available for parents should they 
wish to continue the conversation further at home. 
This started in January 2021. During lockdown 
there was also a weekly update on students work 
in all years, some of this being internet safety. This 
was a great opportunity to showcase some of the 
students work too. They were a regular feature in 
the newsletter. Look out for the next one at the 
end of March 2021.  
 
 
If you would like any further information you can 
access the scheme of work on the curriculum 
pages of the school website or alternatively please 
email me at 
r.cahill@penworthamgirls.lancs.sch.uk.  
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